

The Monthly Newsletter of the Sherman, TX EAA Chapter 323

November 2016

Monthly Meeting, Thursday November 17th, 7PM, Sherman Municipal Airport Terminal

This coming Thursday will feature a F-16 pilot Keith Rosenkranz who will share stories. Keith is a retired fighter pilot and author. As a captain in the USAF, he flew 30 missions in an F-16 during the Persian Gulf War. This will be the Thursday meeting (not including the Christmas party) of the year. Come on out and bring a friend!

November Saturday Activity—Young Eagle Flights

On the morning of Saturday November 12, EAA 323 sponsored a Young Eagles flight day. In all, 7 Young Eagles were flown and 2 Eagles (adult flights) were flown. Several pictures of the activities are shown below. We appreciate all the marshals, pilots, administrators (i.e.—took care of all the paperwork), flight directors (well done on the professional flight path sketch and briefing Rick), and just fellowship. Great job to everyone—the event went without a problem and most importantly it was safe.















Regulatory Minute

The pilot in command is responsible for determining the airworthiness of an aircraft. This includes knowing the annual is valid, ELT is inspected, and the transponder to name a few. The owner/operator is the one responsible for maintaining the aircraft. Something to think about the next time you fly as PIC in an aircraft (or, for that matter, even as the passenger).

Upcoming Chapter Events

Thursday November 17 Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00 PM

Subject: F-16 pilot stories

Saturday December 3 Flyout to Hicks Field for Breakfast

Thursday December 15 Annual Christmas party at the Richardsons

Please see the flyer at end of newsletter

Officers/Board of Directors/Key Coordinators

Name	Position	Contact Number
John Horn	President	940-736-8440
Paul Tanner	Vice President	903-819-1940
John Halterman	Secretary	903-819-9947
Ross Richardson	Treasurer	903-821-4277
Steve Straus	Board of Directors	214-693-1417
Rick Simmons	Board of Directors	903-818-8066
Mary Lawrence	Board of Directors	903-821-2670
Mel Asberry	Technical Counselor	972-784-7544
Jim Smisek	Technical Counselor	903-819-6428
Ross Richardson	Membership	903-821-4277
John Horn	Young Eagles Coordinator	940-736-8440
John Halterman	Newsletter Editor	903-819-9947
Billy Dollarhide	Web Master	903-870-0521

General Email: EAA323@hotmail.com Website: www.eaa323.org



EAA Chapter 323 Annual Christmas Party

At the home of Ross and Paula Richardson 2115 Turtle Creek Circle, Sherman

(Between FM 1417 & US-75 south of Lambreth Rd, see map)

903.821.4277

Thursday, December 15th, 2016 at 6:30 PM

Entrée will be baked ham provided by Kris & Molly Worstell. Each family is requested to bring a side dish of your choice.



Punch, wine, and soft drinks will be provided. You are welcomed to BYOB.



For the exciting gift exchange, <u>each person</u> is requested to bring an unmarked wrapped gift (around \$20.00).

Looking forward to a fun filled evening of eating and Chapter fellowship to end the year